- "UN Panel Calls for Naval Reforms." Navy News & Undersea Technology, Vol. 10, No. 16 (26 April 1993).
- "U.N. Publishes Arms Register." Arms Trade News, November 1993, p. 3.
- "U.N. Releases First Arms Register Results." Defense Marketing International, Vol. 5, No. 22 (29 October 1993).
- "US Hit In Delhi Forum." APS Diplomat Recorder, Vol. 38, No. 16 (17 April 1993).
- Usui, Naoaki. "Germany to Seek Increased Exports." Defense News, 8 November 1993, p. 4.
- Wagenmakers, Hendrik. "The UN Register of Conventional Arms: A New Instrument for Cooperative Security." Arms Control Today, Vol. 23, No. 3 (April 1993), pp. 16-21.
- "What U.S. Reported to U.N. Arms Register." Associated Press, 29 July 1993, 13:10 EDT.
- "White House To Review Conventional Arms Policy." *Defense Week*, Vol. 14, No. 35 (7 September 1993).
- "World-Wide: The UN General Assembly Endorsed." Wall Street Journal, 10 December 1991, p. 1.
- "World Wire: Arms Registry Is Urged." Wall Street Journal, 28 May 1991, p. 18.
- Wright, Robin. "Shifting Battle Lines in Arms Race." Los Angeles Times, 17 August 1993, pp. 1, 5.
- Wulf, Herbert. "The United Nations Register of Conventional Arms," in SIPRI Yearbook 1993: World Armaments and Disarmament (Oxford: Oxford University Press, 1993), pp.533-44.